
The	Margaretta	Township	Trustees	met	in	regular	session	on	November	17,	2016	at	7	p.m.																																							
Present	were	Mr.	Riesterer	and	Mr.	Bias.																																																																																																																																				
Mr.	Bias	moved,	seconded	by	Mr.	Riesterer	to	approve	the	minutes	from	the	November	3,	2016	
meeting,	as	presented	by	Fiscal	Officer	Mary	Ann	Lindsley.	Vote:		all	ayes.																																																																											
Mr.	Bias	moved,	seconded	by	Mr.	Riesterer	to	approve	and	sign	warrants	15603-15629	and	efts	that	
were	submitted	by	the	Fiscal	Officer	for	payment.		Vote:		all	ayes																																																																																					
Mr.	Bias	moved,	seconded	by	Mr.	Riesterer	to	accept	the	financial	reports	that	were	presented	by	the	
Fiscal	Officer.		Vote:		all	ayes.	

Mr.	Jim	Neill	gave	a	Cemetery/Road	Department	report.			Mr.	Neill	had	gotten	quotes	on	the	
replacement	of	storm	sewers	on	Old	Railroad.	

Mr.	Bias	moved,	seconded	by	Mr.	Riesterer	to	contract	with	Paul	Fox	&	Son	Excavating	for	the	Old	
Railroad	Storm	Sewer	replacement	for	a	cost	of	$3247.50	for	labor.		Vote:		all	ayes.	

Mr.	Jim	Johnson	gave	a	Storm	Water	update.		He	said	the	Storm	Water	Plan	is	being	rewritten.	

Assistant	Chief	Strayer	gave	a	Fire	Department	report.		He	discussed	grants	and	said	they	have	applied	
for	a	grant	for	Jaws	of	Life.	

Mr.	Keith	Kreager	from	Crystal	Rock	and	our	Rural	Water	representative	was	at	the	meeting.		

Fiscal	Officer	Mary	Ann	mentioned	that	we	need	to	stop	our	spending	and	get	all	invoices	from	this	year	
turned	in	so	they	can	be	paid	by	the	end	of	December.	

Melissa	from	Storm	Water	plans	to	be	at	our	meeting	on	December	1,	2016.	

Mr.	Bias	mentioned	that	negotiations	with	the	Firefighters	will	begin	soon.	

Mr.	Bias	moved,	seconded	by	Mr.	Riesterer	to	adjourn.		Vote:		all	ayes.																																																																																
The	meeting	adjourned	at	8:30	p.m.	

	

	 	

	

	 	 	 	 	


